The regular meeting of the Town Board of the Town of Warwick was held on Thursday, June 27, 2024 at the Town Hall, 132 Kings Highway, Town of Warwick. Supervisor Dwyer called the meeting to order at 7:30 p.m.

ATTENDANCE: Supervisor Jesse Dwyer

Councilman Floyd DeAngelo Councilman Russell Kowal Councilman Kevin Shuback Councilman Thomas Mattingly

Attorney for the Town, John Buckheit DPW Commissioner, Benjamin Astorino

DPW Deputy Commissioner, Matthew McPherson

Recreational Director, Samantha Walter

Town Comptroller, Bonnie Kane

Police Chief, John Rader

ACCEPTANCE OF MINUTES

Regular Meeting- June 13, 2024

Motion Councilman DeAngelo, seconded Councilman Kowal to accept the minutes as written from the Regular Meeting held on June 13, 2024.

Motion Carried (5 Ayes, 0 Nays)

CORRESPONDENCE:

TOMMY PAAVOLA - Lieutenant, New Jersey Search and rescue. Email dated June 18, 2024 to the Clerk requesting use of Cascade Lake to do search and rescue drill.

NEIL L. WINTER – Director/Regional & Community Affairs Orange & Rockland Utilities. Letter dated June 15, 2024 regarding coordination of utility related projects with municipalities.

KINGSLEY ONYECHE – Transportation Analyst, NYS Department of Transportation. Copy of Letter dated June 10, 2024 to Michael Villarosa of Orange County Department of Public Works regarding Speed Study #842-7002/File# 33.37-180 Speed Studies on County Road 13 assuring the County that the NYSDOT will investigate the concerns raised.

NOREEN REILLY - Resident, Greenwood Lake. Letter dated June 24, 2024 to the Town requesting a refund for two senior pool passes at Mountain Lake Park.

JOHN RADER - Chief of Police, Town of Warwick. Two letters dated June 24, 2024 to the Town Board recommending the promotion of two Police Officers to the position of Sergeant.

JAMES MEHLING – ZBA Member, Town of Warwick. Letter received June 25, 2024 regarding resignation from the Zoning Board of Appeals.

GREENWOOD LAKE COMMISSION – Email dated June 25, 2024 notifying the public that the June meeting has been canceled and will reconvene on July 24, 2024 in New Jersey.

CHRISTIAN J. DUSHAJ – Owner, Pasta D'Oro. Copy of their Standardized notice form for providing a 30-day advance notice to a local municipality or community board.

ANTHONY PASCULLO – Building Inspector, Town of Warwick. Letter dated June 25, 2024 to the Town Board recommending a refund back to Building Department Applicants Mr. & Mrs. Julio Pecho,

KEVIN HALSEY - Police Officer, Town of Warwick. Letter dated June 25, 2024 to the Town Board informing the Town of his intent to retire after December 26, 2024.

PRESENTATION:

SUPERVISOR DWYER - I know everybody came here to hear me talk about all the exciting resolutions later, but we'll get right to what's really important tonight, and that's the promotion of two police sergeants within the town of Warwick Police Department. Councilman DcAngelo and I served on a committee of interviewers to interview several members of our Warwick Police Department. I have to say, just before that, we interviewed for lieutenant's positions, and now we had an opportunity to interview for sergeant's positions. It was a true honor of mine, just as it was when we interviewed for the lieutenant's position, to see the quality of candidates that we have and dedicated men and women within our police department. It really is a tremendous testament to the Chief and the team that's been built here in the Town of Warwick to develop such incredible assets. We're really proud of you guys. Everybody that interviewed, we're especially proud to the two who are being promoted to sergeant today. You've earned it. You've worked so hard within this department and in your homes and in your community to earn this position. We're really proud of you and proud of the department that we have in the Town of Warwick. I thank you for giving me the opportunity to participate in this process and really learn a lot more about our police officers here. We're going to go straight into the resolution. I've got the distinct honor here to promote Sergeant Neil Ryan. This will be my second time appointing Officer Ryan as a sergeant in two different police departments. It really is a great honor of mine because he's an incredible person who I've had the privilege of serving with as an EMT, in many medical calls in many different instances, and it really is a great honor to promote you sir.

#R2024- 269 PROMOTE POLICE OFFICER NEIL RYAN JR. TO SERGEANT

Motion to promote Police Officer Neil Ryan Jr. to the position of Town of Warwick Sergeant at Step 8 as specified in the PBA at a rate of pay of \$52.62 per hour, effective June 29, 2024.

Motion Carried (5 Ayes, 0 Nays) Supervisor Dwyer declared this resolution duly adopted. SUPERVISOR DWYER - Russell Sircable, I didn't know you well. I got to know so much about you in the interview, and you really are a tremendous asset to this police department.

I know you're going to make a great leader because you've already been a leader as a patrolman in all of the roles, the many roles that you fill as a police officer in this town. We're very proud and excited to see you take on that role of sergeant.

#R2024- 270 PROMOTE POLICE OFFICER RUSSELL SIRCABLE TO SERGEANT

Motion to promote Police Officer Russell Sircable to the position of Town of Warwick Sergeant at Step 6 as specified in the PBA contract at a rate of pay of \$51.04 per hour, effective June 29, 2024.

Motion Carried (5 Ayes, 0 Nays) Supervisor Dwyer declared this resolution duly adopted.

SUPERVISOR DWYER – Congratulations gentlemen. At this time, I will invite the police chief up to the podium to provide his remarks for the evening.

POLICE CHIEF RADER – Forgive me, I am sweating off five pounds that I didn't want on me anyway right now. I'm going to give my first part of the report. In 2019, under chief McGovern, we brought back our color guard to participate in the Orange County Volunteer Firemans Association Parade that was held here in Warwick.

At that parade, we took first place for the best appearing non-firematic color guard. We were able to put our color guard back together by using money that we had gathered through the years, through different investigations that were done, successful investigations. We were able to outfit our color guard that way.

Since then, they've participated in parades in Orange County and in Sussex County, where we've also been very successful in receiving awards. So tonight, from the Mid-Hudson St. Patrick's Parade Committee is Jack Graham. I've known Jack since I was a kid. He's here tonight on behalf of the Parade Committee to present and recognize our color guard. I'm not going to take his tongue. I'm going to let him talk about it. At this point, if I could get anyone who's participated in a parade as a color guard to just step forward here a little bit and be recognized.

JACK GRAHAM - It's true. I know your chief for a long, long time, since he was very young, coached him in soccer. I've lived in the Town of Warwick all my life, but I always consider myself a Laker, by far, because I lived there the first half of my life. Tonight, I'm representing the Mid-Hudson St. Patrick's Parade. I'd like to introduce our president, Mr. Kevin Stromer.

Kevin is a Veteran of the United States Navy and the State Police. Kevin has worked many years on the Parade Committee. I'm a member of the Parade Committee for 40 years. Different hats, different jobs. But for the last 10 years, I've been the emcee of the parade. We've been in Greenwood Lake, we've been in Goshen, now Goshen is our permanent home.

We've been in Middletown, we've been in Monroe, Cornwall, Chester, even Highland Falls. We've moved the parade around. We're going to be coming up to 50 years. This is the 47th year that we've had the parade. Tonight, it's very special to present to the Town of Warwick Police Color Guard. We have three trophies to present to the Color Guard.

The last three parades that we've had, the Color Guard has captured first place. I know they're a smart marching unit because we had them, my fire department in Pine Island had them in one of the Sussex parades. They captured first place as a Color Guard in that parade. These guys are very sharp.

The first plaque that I'd like to present is from the parade held on March 13, 2022 in Greenwood Lake, New York. My good friend, Tom Mulcahey, was the Grand Marshal.

The Town of Warwick Police Department captured the best Color Guard award in that parade. There are three Color Guard groups that participated in the parade, the State Police, the Sheriff's Department, and the Town of Warwick. They bested those other two groups. I'm not sure if we have any other Color Guard. I'd like to make this first presentation for the 2022 parade to the Color Guard. The second plaque I'd like to present is for the Goshen Parade on March 12, 2023. Our Grand Marshal that year was the late Tom McCarthy. He was very big on the food pantry, collecting money for the food in this county, or at least in Monroe and in Washingtonville. Again, this is for the March 13, 2023 parade.

The last plaque is for this current year, March 10, 2024. It's very special because a great lady who has been very involved in Irish dance in Orange County and the metropolitan area for many years, Una Teresa Sheehan Gormley of Greenwood Lake, was the Grand Marshal. She also runs the New York State Rose of Tralee Contest. The person that wins that contest goes to represent New York State in Tralee, Ireland at the International Contest. March 10, 2024 was our 47th parade.

POLICE CHIEF RADER - I'd ask Lieutenant Slesinski to accept the plaque, since Lieutenant Slesinski has pretty much overseen our Color Guard over the past five years, and has made them where they are today, receiving all these awards. We know when people say they know me since I was younger, they say younger, not since I was little. Going on to the next thing, just a reminder, we are still accepting some applications for our Junior Police Academy. We've been promoting it on social media. We are filling up but we're flexible. We want to put a good program out for the 10- to 15-year-olds. Again, Session 1 is from July 15th through July 26th, Session 2 from August 5th through August 16th. Just a quick reminder.

Another note, we've had two significant storms just in this past week which has caused, again, damage throughout the town. Looking at these predictions, the weather forecasts have been accurate. We're asking all residents to pay attention to these forecasts. If you can remain at home and indoors during these storms, it makes our job a lot easier responding to emergencies during it. Last night, our phones finally stopped ringing. I would say sometime around midnight from that storm that hit around 8 o'clock. It's also going to make the DPW's job better so they can get to the roadways. Last meeting I did make a presentation on the response to the Memorial Day weekend storm in Greenwood Lake. I was a little remiss, and it hit me again last night at 11.30 in our parking lot when I was talking to the DPW Commissioner about what roads he's had open and where his crews are, that really the

unsung heroes to every one of these storms is our DPW. We can't get to these emergencies without them getting the roads open. They're out there. They put in a full day yesterday and had to come back last night to mitigate this storm and then they're back at it today. I have no idea what time they got out last night. On behalf of the police department, we can't thank our DPW enough for what they do for the community and for us to make our response to emergencies in these storms easier. That goes for the winter, all over. These guys are truly unsung heroes in this town. I was remiss in not recognizing them last time. I wasn't going to let it go by again this time. To the Commissioner, thank you and your men for the job they do because it's really incredible what you guys get done with the resources in the time you get it done. Thank you all.

Just as a recap, I said I was waiting for some final tallies for the Memorial Day weekend storm in Greenwood Lake. Orange and Rockland provided me with some numbers. After that storm, they replaced 73 poles, 1,438 feet of primary wire, 8,769 feet of secondary wire, 7,501 feet of tap wire, 62 transformers, and 127 cross arms. That should give everyone an idea of the significance of the storm that hit Greenwood Lake on that Thursday prior to Memorial Day and really how fast they got power restored to there. Again, thanks to our DPW for getting those roads open so that Orange and Rockland could do their job and we could do ours.

On to the good stuff. Tonight, we are excited once again to be standing here with members of the department to make two more promotions. Certainly, I have to thank the Board for their continued support. The way this Police Department operates is when you honor the requests that we make to promote people, to hire people, and to keep providing the service that we provide for our community. To the panel and the Supervisor, I thank them for the time that they put in now for two different sessions of interviewing lieutenants and now sergeants. All in all, I believe there's probably ten interviews that we've done and the format, just so the public knows, the potential candidate has to stand before the panel. In this case, it was sergeants. It was Supervisor Dwyer, Councilman D'Angelo, our Liaison to the Board, myself, Lieutenant Slesinski, Lieutenant Morley, and Sergeants Harter, Luthin, and Kearns. They had to stand before this panel and present about a ten-to-fifteen-minute discussion of why they were a viable candidate for the position, contributions they made to the department, and to their communities. They told us stuff about their family life, their younger years, and it's certainly uncomfortable for them, but it gives us insight. When we set up this format for lieutenants, I felt like this was going to be good for everybody else. I know every one of these people since the day they started here, and I can honestly say, after these two sets of interviews, I've learned something new about every one of our officers here. I couldn't more wholeheartedly agree with the Supervisor that the candidates that are coming forward in this department are making our job of choosing the promotion very difficult. I want to thank you all for making our jobs difficult by doing the work you do, by doing all the stuff that we don't know until you talk about it for that ten to fifteen minutes.

The stuff that we do know, it makes the job very difficult and I couldn't appreciate that more because this is what you're putting forth every day when there isn't a promotion bill. That's my feedback on the promotions, and again, thank you to the board and to the panel for the

time they've put into it. At this time, I'd like to ask newly promoted Sergeants Neal Ryan, Jr. and Russell Sircable to come forward. I'd also like to recognize the fact that we have retired former members, Gary Quackenbush, in the audience and Neal's dad. Neal's dad is a retired Town of Warwick Police Officer serving our community for 28 years. As far as tradition and legacy, when we look at as we hire, Neal has worn his dad's shield since he came here from Greenwood Lake. These are the things that we try to do to just make Warwick not just a Police Department, but a Family Police department. I'd also like their spouses, Melissa and Jess, to come up.

Alright, I'm going to start with Neal. So as the Supervisor said, and again, that was an eyeopening moment for me that you had the opportunity to be here promoting twice. But Neal
came to us from the Village of Greenwood Lake Police Department, and Neal gave up his
stripes for the Village of Greenwood Lake Police Department to come here as a Patrol
Officer. I think that speaks volumes of the dedication that he was going to show to the Town
of Warwick Police by making that life-changing decision to come here. Since he's been here,
we've tasked Neal with many things. He's responsible for overseeing our equipment, our first
aid supplies, our radar equipment, keeping everything properly calibrated, repaired, in
functioning order. That makes it that he answers in a roundabout way to every officer who
wants to make sure the equipment's at their table in order and that it's working properly.
Neal is one of those people you ask him to do something, and it's done without question. His
dedication, again, like I said, is stellar, and we're very proud tonight to promote him to
sergeant. At this time, I'm going to be removing his old shield, and Melissa will be placing a
new shield on his uniform.

Like the Supervisor said, during the interviews, we learned a lot about newly-appointed Sergeant Russell Sircable. Russell transferred to us in 2018 from New York State Park Police. Since Russell's been here, in six short years, Russ has accomplished many, many achievements here. Russ served as a School Resource officer with us, and most recently, he's been assigned for the last several years for our narcotics unit, where he has been a part of many successful investigations, many successful drug arrests, which is a primary role in this department, is to get this poison off the streets. Russ has been dedicated to that. He's also another officer that, if you ask him to do something it's done without question, and it's done beyond my greatest expectations. It's a great pleasure tonight that I remove his patrolman's shield, and his wife Jess will pin his new sergeant's shield on his uniform. Again, I want to congratulate the sergeants. I want to thank the Board for the continued support, and thank our officers for the work that they do every day. Are there any questions from the board?

SUPERVISOR DWYER - Not tonight, Chief. Well done.

CHIEF RADER - With you, we will forego the rest of the meeting and invite the board and the families back to the Senior Center afterwards for some light refreshments and celebration.

REPORTS OF BOARDS AND DEPARTMENT HEADS:

SUPERVISOR DWYER - I want to echo the sentiment of the Police Chief and just thank you for your hard work and the crew you brought out midnight, working through the night, working today. You didn't even get to take a nap between this meeting, and I appreciate you coming here. You guys are doing a great job and really work so hard, and you are the unsung heroes and I just want you to know that we really appreciate what you guys are doing.

DPW COMMISSIONER ASTORINO – Thank you for that. And I would like to point out that Chief Rader is not here, but the leadership, the officers and everybody you work with in every department with these events, you have to have the cooperation to make this work. The pieces that go on, while most of the safety is on the roads, and, you know, wind, lightning, wires down, what have you, the cooperation between the police department, and the DPW is second to none and I truly, truly appreciate that. That's what makes it go so well. So again, kudos to the Police Department. That being said, part of my report was the storm last night. It was town-wide, probably three dozen trees that we know of that went down. We cut them up, got them off the road. I brought in a fairly decent-sized crew to knock it out, and I can't say enough. The guys did a great job.

Today we came in and cleaned up probably 80 percent of it. We have about 20 percent tomorrow. Also, we did pave a couple of roads. We did Big Island Rd. Flats and Skinner's Lane. I would like to thank the Town of Blooming Grove for providing us trucks and men. The Town of Chester provided us trucks and men, and the Village of Warwick. They also provided trucks and men to help us out in that process. I think it went very well.

We do have to wait a month, and we will chip seal both of those roads. It looks pretty good, so they should last a long time. I think Big Island Flats is a huge, huge difference with the bridges. We are still prepping some roads for paving. We're on Jessup Road. We replaced three culvert pipes along Jessup Road. They were 12-inch by 40 feet. They were existing steel pipes that were at the end of their lifespan. Before we pave it, we put in plastic pipes. Ball Road, we replaced one pipe, a 12-inch by 40-foot pipe. We don't have to pave that yet. We will be on Iron Forge Road probably next week. We have a basin and a couple of pipes to do out there.

Ditch Work, we are on Mount Eve Road right now and Ball Road, we finished that road.

The Town Park, we are going to maintain as usual. A couple of trees did come down. Over at the prison property, we have to get two maples out. Hopefully, tomorrow, when we get them down, they're pretty good-sized trees. They came down in the storm. We did go out.

The weather was quite hot this past week. In the town, we have some, we call them bleeders, where the tar will come through the road. For four days we sent a truck out with some road grit to spread on the roads. Vehicle maintenance and emergency repairs we are always doing that.

Our sign shop is always busy replacing signs as needed. We are mowing the roadsides. Probably 85 percent done with the town once. We'll finish and we'll go back out and start over again. Potholes, we're always out and about with hot mix. And that's it.

SUPERVISOR DWYER - Keep up the great work, Ben. Everybody's doing a great job. Thank you.

COUNCILMAN KOWAL - A lot of good comments on Big Island Road, thank you.

DEPUTY COMMISSIONER MCPHERSON - Just following up on the storm, we had several power outages last night. Systems on emergency power. Wickham Village, the Town Waste Water Treatment Center, Greenwood Lake, Indian Park summer system and Price Chopper, Water and Sewer. The only system still remaining without power is the Greenwood Lake Summer System. Which I'm told should be back before midnight tonight.

Outside of the normal daily operations and maintenance stuff, the two major ongoing projects we have is the well deepening. We completed the well drilling aspect of it. The well is now at 200 feet deep and yielding approximately 10 gallons per minute. It's now at around 400 feet and estimated to be doing about 30 to 40 gallons per minute. So, we doubled the depth and have a significantly better yield. There's now a lot of testing and permitting to be completed before we can get tied into the system. But we're working with engineers and the Department of Health with that.

For wastewater, the town wastewater plant. The main thing there right now is we're working to restore full function to the sand filter system. The project has been set back due to two mechanical failures we found in the filter cells. We're now working with TAM Enterprise and the project is going to be set back a few weeks before completion due to lead times on material for repair. That's the end of my report.

SUPERVISOR DWYER - Thank you very much, Matt. Appreciate it.

RECREATION DIRECTOR, SAM WALTER - Thank you, Supervisor. You taught me how to play some pickleball. This was a lot of fun.

SUPERVISOR DWYER - We were talking about pickleball during our workshop.

RECREATION DIRECTOR, SAM WALTER - Yes. Difficult to master, though, for sure. I invited Life Scout Kyle Gluckstein from Troop 38 here today because I wanted him to show you some before and after pictures of the Eagle project that he completed at the park. It was really one of the highlights of the Food Truck Fest that we recently had at the park. We had a good turnout for the Food Truck Fest. We probably had about 1,500 folks come out for that. Their feedback was they loved the park. It's beautiful. There's shade. They could relax. We parked about 600 cars then. We squeezed them in, so we wouldn't be able to do that without DPW helping with those parking lots. He lit the fire pit circle. Can he come up and show you some photos and tell you a little bit about his project?

SUPERVISOR DWYER - Absolutely.

KYLE GLUCKSTEIN-I'm 17, and I just finished my last requirements for my Eagle Scout. I still have one from the board. This is what was there before. I'm not sure if you can really see it, but it was just grass with the old benches, and then cement blocks in a smaller circle.

For my Eagle Scout project, I basically tore all of that out, and this is what's there now. I dug out... First, I removed all of this the glass, the rocks, the dirt, dug out. Then I put down a ground cover and edging to hold it all together, prevent weeds. I think it ended up being four and a half cubic feet of gravel I had delivered. I built in the fire pit by hand, sanded down, and refurbished all of the benches, put it all together. I'm sure I'm missing things, but that's there now. It's at the park. I'm very proud of how it came out, but for any of you, I would call on you to go use it, check it out, and get a chance.

RECREATION DIRECTOR, SAM WALTER - Next Food Truck Fest July 18th.

KYLE GLUCKSTEIN - Yes, July 18th. I will be there again, hosting another fire, because it's fun. I think people like it, but thank you for letting me do this, letting me use your park, and helping me on my Boy Scout training.

SUPERVISOR DWYER - Well, Kyle, on behalf of the Town of Warwick, I want to commend you and thank you very much for your hard work and your vision to incorporate that great portion of the park and make it better. I was the Mayor of Greenwood Lake for 10 years, and I have to say, some of the best projects that were ever done were not done by the government, but they were done by the Boy Scouts. It really carried over the town. We're excited to see that project and a lot of the other projects that the Boy Scouts are bringing forward. So, great work, man. Really awesome addition to the park. Good job.

RECREATION DIRECTOR, SAM WALTER - The only thing I wanted to add into the report is that the pools are doing great. It was awesome that we opened on Juneteenth because it was super-hot. We were just about to capacity. We had about 130 people on the deck area and swimming that day. 220 total, so it was a super busy pool day for us. It's been, open 7 days a week now, so a lot of fun up there. That's it for our report.

TOWN BOARD REPORTS:

COUNCILMAN DEANGELO - The Post Report for May 2024 is as follows: Greenwood Lake had 213 calls, the Town outside the Village had 767 calls, Pine Island had 288 calls, the Village of Warwick had 651 calls and the Greenwood Lake Volunteer Ambulance District had 43 calls for a total of 1,959 for the month of May.

For the Warwick Humane Society, June is Adopt a Shelter Cat Month and they're celebrating by offering two cats for only one adoption fee. They have 76 adult cats and 6 kittens available for adoption, with another 46 kittens up and coming once they're old enough.

The shelter also has 12 dogs, 14 parakeets, 4 rabbits, 2 ferrets waiting to be adopted. All shelter staff completed the pet first aid and CPR workshop held on the 15th by the Town of Woodbury EMS and the Pets I Love Veterinary Hospital.

The new epoxy flooring in the original kennels has been completed and looks fantastic. Most of this was accomplished through a \$50,000 grant they received from New York State. The rest of the grant paid for new stainless-steel gates and insulated transport doors for the kennels.

They are currently in need of the following basic supplies: bleach, paper towels, laundry detergent, paper plates, canned pate' cat food and kitten food, and Natural Balance dog food. That's all I have.

COUNCILMAN KOWAL - Not much to report except that I also just finished my courses at Pickleball and no matter what time I go up there or what I'm doing, whether it's official business or just taking a Pickleball class, I'm always amazed how many people are up at the park enjoying it. It's hard to believe a few years ago we were scratching our heads wondering if it was a wise thing to do but just so much going on up there all the time, it's really great to see all the people enjoying it, enjoying the pools and other recreational parts of it.

SUPERVISOR DWYER - Yeah, it has to be one of the most incredible parks in the county. So unique, obviously it has its challenges and it's difficult because of how incredible it is and all the different components to it. It's a great recreational activity, Pickleball, I think is one of the most actively growing sports around and to have a nice brand new Pickleball court there with new donated nets from the Warwick Lions Club has really been a great thing to have, too.

COUNCILMAN MATTINGLY - The Warwick Valley Chamber of Commerce has a busy calendar in July. I'll just give you a couple highlights. On Wednesday, July 17th, Hudson Valley Investment Advisors will host an expresso mixer from 8:00 a.m. until 10:00 a.m. On Saturday, July 20th, the Warwick Chamber will celebrate George Washington Day with a 5K race starting at 8:30 a.m. at Veterans Memorial Park and a picnic at Lewis Park from 1:00 p.m. to 4:00 p.m. On Tuesday, July 30th, another expresso mixer at Edenville General Store from 5:30 p.m. to 7:30 p.m. For more information about Chamber events, visit warwickec.org.

I also wanted to mention that John Buckheit and I, along with the DPW Supervisor, are continuing to get information for the RFP to obtain some propane tanks. There's a lot of information required in order to identify the specifications for all the equipment. But I think we hope to have that done maybe by the next meeting and maybe have a resolution to move forward on that. That's all I have for this evening.

COUNCILMAN SHUBACK - Last night, I was asked to attend a Farm Protection Board meeting by Kevin Sumner from Soil and Water. Mr. Sumner is looking for more support for some of the Wallkill River projects. Currently, there's a couple projects that are in the Town of Goshen. He was just trying to get a letter from them to get to the DEC in order to get more support. The board seemed very likely that they were going to give the letter, which is good because these projects they've been doing a lot of them in the Town of Warwick and all throughout the Black Dirt Region and it seems like they've been helping. This project is over off of Celery Ave and over going towards the landfill in the Town of Goshen. They want to do some major work down there. It's a good step in helping with the flooding in the area.

Also, now when you drive through Pine Island and Florida, I would like to remind people, you're going to start seeing a lot more trucks on the road harvesting. Also, it's getting time for sweet corn and don't get scared if you hear the propane cannons in the morning scaring

the birds away. Also, the new little toy they use out there is a green laser. If you drive through there about 5 o'clock in the morning, and there's one set up right on Pulaski Highway and Skinners Ln., it's just down the road, this laser will be bouncing off the sweet corn.

All you're going to see is this green light bouncing all over the place. It's not aliens trying to land or something so don't panic if you see this. People traveling into work at 5:30 in the morning are going to see the light just bouncing all over the place and it really scares people.

ATTORNEY BUCKHEIT - Well, Supervisor, as you're quite used to hearing me say, my report is largely confidential, but I'm prepared to answer questions. One thing I would point out is that I've just been honored this past six months to be part of this team under your leadership. As people have said, there's tremendous work done by DPW. There's tremendous work done by the police department. Everyone works together. I'm just amazed at the spirit of cooperation. Everybody on this Town Board, everybody in the administration works together. That's what we're able to accomplish. That's why we're able to get through the other crises. These storms have given us a great many crises. Through your leadership, teamwork, cooperation between very competent people, the town continues to thrive. I'm pleased to be part of that. Thank you.

SUPERVISOR DWYER - Thank you, John.

TOWN CLERK ASTORINO - The only thing I have to say is come out and get your pool passes at the Town Clerk's Office. We still have them. We've sold almost 400. Also, come and get your fishing license. It's a big fishing season. So come on out and get them right in the Clerk's Office.

SUPERVISOR DWYER - I'm one of the lucky lifetime sportsman license holders and I get mine mailed to me right around my birthday in August. It's the best but I still get to see you for my doe permits.

TOWN CLERK ASTORINO - Well, we can sell lifetime licenses, too.

SUPERVISOR DWYER - Yeah, \$750 now. Alright, neither here nor there. And it's coming on that paper, too, right?

TOWN CLERK ASTORINO - Yes, the Velron paper is going to be out of commission as of August 1st and all licenses will be printed on regular paper.

SUPERVISOR DWYER - And you're all set with that paper?

TOWN CLERK ASTORINO - No, it's just this kind of paper. Yep, regular paper. You can print it right from home.

SUPERVISOR DWYER - Terrible decision by the New York State to do that. Alright, I'm going to make my report kind of short. I know everybody wants to get home and watch the presidential debate this evening and it's been a great meeting so far. I don't want to ruin it with a boring report like John's report. Largely confidential.

The storm update, you know, both the Chief and the Commissioner gave us a great update on the storm. I will say that it is incredible cooperation seeing not only agencies within our department but other municipalities coming out and supporting and helping each other. It really is a great thing to see and be a part of.

Whenever there's an emergency, everyone steps up to take on the challenge and do what's called upon for them. We as a Town Board and town residents really appreciate everybody's work coming out in the middle of the night to address and handle a storm so that everybody can be safe, have power, and go to work the next day or wherever they may go. We have a dry ice distribution right outside Town Hall taking place right now between 7:00 and 8:30 p.m. Orange and Rockland brought a truck full of dry ice, 3,500 pounds of it for residents who might still be without power.

As of right now or before this meeting, I checked and I think there were about 800 residents still without power in the town and this morning it was over 2,000. Orange and Rockland's working hard to try to restore power and get everybody back up and running. In the meantime, if anyone has any issues or emergencies, you can feel free to contact the Warwick Police Department and they'd be happy to send someone out or address your concerns.

As you saw tonight during the meeting prior, we appointed two police officers Neil Ryan and Russell Sircable. It was a great honor and a privilege of mine to be on that interview committee. I have to commend the Chief for coming up with this new style of interviewing because it's different than any other interview. I've interviewed probably 100 people in my life if not more for various positions and the style that we're interviewing these police officers where they're standing in front of a committee and making their own presentation and trying to answer the questions before they're even asked and really getting deep into their personal life and their experiences not only as a cop but out in the community. It's been a great, very eye-opening experience for me as a supervisor to know really a lot more about the people that we're putting out there and empowering to take on these leadership roles within the department and just how important it is to be a police officer and the great responsibility they have that gives us a good vision into who they will be as a police officer a sergeant or a lieutenant in our department. Neil and Russell are going to make great leaders within our department They've already been leaders as patrolmen and we're very excited to see how they turn out as sergeants.

We got the results for Anthony Pascullo who is our Provisional Building Inspector. You're going to hear a resolution later this evening where we appoint him as the Full Non-Provisional Building Inspector.

I wanted to update the Board on an application that's before the Planning Board right now for a marijuana dispensary which will be off Ronald Reagan Boulevard and as per the law there are two sites within the Town of Warwick where you can have marijuana dispensaries but as part of the town code they are required to undergo site plan review by the Planning Board so we will count on our Planning Board and the experts on the board to review this application and ensure that it meets all the necessary requirements of the town code.

The Town Board is going to pass a resolution tonight moving forward with the revision to the affordable housing law We will seek public comment in our public hearing to ensure that we are meeting today's needs with our town code and the constantly evolving needs of our community We do want to ensure that affordable housing is available to residents when subdivisions are built but the way it stands right now this law has been in effect for approximately 20 years and the affordable component of that law has never been used so we're looking forward to making sure that the town code reflects what our town is today and giving the power to the Planning Board to make sure that they can use discretion in these cases that make the most sense

In addition, the Town Board is going to set a public hearing to adopt changes to our short term rental law within the town code. We have learned valuable lessons over time with this constantly evolving situation of short term rentals throughout the county, throughout the state, and throughout the town. We're making minor adjustments to our town code to further strengthen the requirements within the town and make sure that we're holding these short term renters more accountable and protecting the quality of life for the people that live, work, and recreate in the Town of Warwick.

Tonight I'm very excited to pass a resolution with the Town Board to appoint a good friend of mine Judy Quackenbush as senior liaison This is a position that was held by Vince Poloniak for many years and I will say, Judy you reached out to me before I even took office on January 1st to make sure that I had a spot to speak to the senior groups in the town. I can't thank you enough for welcoming me, a new young supervisor to the position, and opening up the doors to the senior groups. In addition, you've been a great liaison already, informally, between the senior groups and myself and I appreciate you doing that. I really look forward to seeing the great work you'll do partnering with the Town Board as you take on this new role so thank you very much for doing that and agreeing to that.

I wanted to mention that we received a donation from Joie Ogrodnick, she's an EMT with the Warwick Ambulance Corps This is going to help support a sign order that's being done by the Town of Warwick DPW to install signs throughout the town on the Warwick CARES initiative to dial 988 for suicide prevention. I want to thank Joie for her commitment, her donation, and her constant support of great programs in the Town of Warwick.

The Pine Island Well update was provided by Deputy Commissioner McPherson.

Route 94 and the Warwick Turnpike intersection we had an incident a couple weeks back where a tractor trailer lost its brakes going down Warwick Turnpike and at the intersection over by Price Chopper, Shoprite, and Pennings and this is the second incident of its kind in the last year. The first one the tractor trailer lost its brakes about a year ago and collided with one of our on-duty police officers and this is something that I just wanted to mention to the Town Board that we're going to work with the county it's a county road where Warwick Turnpike is and we're going to look to try to make some changes on that road.

They've already put signs up there to tell people, tell truck drivers, that it's a steep grade and to use their lower gear but it's obvious that the signs are not being read and followed so we're

going to look to work with the county to see if there's an alternative solution to make our roads a little bit safer in the Town of Warwick.

PRIVILEGE OF THE FLOOR (AGENDA ITEMS) No comments from the Board or the public.

NEW BUSINESS / RESOLUTIONS

#R2024-271 REQUIRE SIGNAGE FOR EVENTS IN TOWN OF WARWICK

Motion Supervisor Dwyer, seconded by Councilman Shuback to change the Town's Special Event Permit language requiring large events to submit impacted roadway notifications or postings which are then subject to approval by both the Police Chief and Town Supervisor.

Motion Carried (5 Ayes, 0 Nays) Supervisor Dwyer declared this resolution duly adopted.

#R2024-272 AUTHORIZE NJSAR TO CONDUCT DRILL AT CASCADE PARK

Motion Councilman DeAngelo, seconded by Councilman Kowal to authorize New Jersey Search and Rescue to conduct a search and rescue drill at Cascade Lake Park on August 11, 2024 from 8am-5pm. A Certificate of Liability is on file in the Clerk's office.

Motion Carried (5 Ayes, 0 Nays) Supervisor Dwyer declared this resolution duly adopted.

#R2024-273 CREATE A PART-TIME BUILDING MAINTENANCE/MECHANIC POSITION

Motion Councilman Kowal, seconded by Councilman DeAngelo to adopt a resolution for Orange County Department of Human Resource to create the position of a part-time Building Maintenance/Mechanic position.

Motion Carried (5 Ayes, 0 Nays) Supervisor Dwyer declared this resolution duly adopted.

#R2024-274 APPOINT ANTHONY PASCULLO AS BUILDING INSPECTOR III

Motion Councilman Mattingly, seconded by Councilman DeAngelo to appoint Anthony Pasculio as the full-time Building Inspector III at a pay rate of \$40.12 per hour, grade 13, step 1 according to the CSEA contract effective June 28, 2024.

Motion Carried (5 Ayes, 0 Nays) Supervisor Dwyer declared this resolution duly adopted.

#R2024-275 WAIVE MOUNTAIN LAKE PARK APPLICATION FEE -WICKHAM WORKS

Motion Councilman Shuback, seconded by Councilman DeAngelo to waive the Mountain Lake Park application fee for local non-profit group Wickham Works for the Fuller Moon Arts Festival on August 24, 2024.

Motion Carried (5 Ayes, 0 Nays) Supervisor Dwyer declared this resolution duly adopted.

#R2024-276 REFUND MOUNTAIN LAKE POOL PASSES

Motion Councilman DeAngelo, seconded by Councilman Kowal to adopt a resolution to refund \$50.00 back to Noreen Reilly for two (2) Senior Pool passes at Mountain Lake Park. Motion Carried (5 Ayes, 0 Nays) Supervisor Dwyer declared this resolution duly adopted.

Discussion: Supervisor Dwyer stated that this is because the person who purchased the passes didn't realize that the pool was not fully ADA accessible and she didn't ask for a refund, but I ran into her and I asked her what she thought and she explained it to me. That's why we offered to refund her money back.

#R2024-277 AUTHORIZE PERMISSION TO GREENWOOD LAKE TO SERVE ALCOHOL – THOMAS P. MORAHAN PARK & WINSTANLEY PARK

Motion Councilman Mattingly, seconded by Councilman DeAngelo granting permission to the Village of Greenwood Lake to serve alcohol at the Thomas P. Morahan Waterfront Park on July 6, 2024 and Ben Winstanley Park on August 17, 2024 as part of their Fireworks and Centennial Celebration.

Motion Carried (5 Ayes, 0 Nays) Supervisor Dwyer declared this resolution duly adopted.

#R2024-278 ACCEPT RESIGNATION OF JAMES MEHLING FROM ZONING BOARD OF APPEALS

Motion Supervisor Dwyer, seconded by Councilman Mattingly to accept the resignation of James Mehling from the Zoning Board of Appeals effective June 25, 2024. Motion Carried (5 Ayes, 0 Nays) Supervisor Dwyer declared this resolution duly adopted.

#R2024-279 APPOINT JUDY QUACKENBUSH AS SENIOR LIAISON

Motion Councilman DeAngelo, seconded by Councilman Mattingly to appoint Judy Quackenbush as the Town of Warwick Senior Liaison effective immediately.

Motion Carried (5 Ayes, 0 Nays) Supervisor Dwyer declared this resolution duly adopted.

#R2024-280 SCHEDULE PUBLIC HEARING INTRODUCTORY LOCAL LAW # 4 OF 2024 – AMENDING SHORT TERM RENTALS

Motion Supervisor Dwyer, seconded by Councilman DeAngelo to schedule a Public Hearing for Introductory Local Law #4 of 2024 "Amending Short Term Rentals within the Town of Warwick". A Local Law to amend section 129 entitled Short-term rental property and subsections therein. Said hearing to be held on Thursday, July 11, 2024, at 7:30 p.m. or

soon thereafter may the matter be heard at Town Hall, 132 Kings Highway, Town of Warwick.

Motion Carried (5 Ayes, 0 Nays) Supervisor Dwyer declared this resolution duly adopted.

#R2024-281 REQUEST TO AMEND TOWN CODE TO INCLUDE A PARCEL OF REAL PROPERTY, SECTION 8 BLOCK 2 LOT 8.2, WITHIN THE AGRICULTURAL PROTECTION OVERLAY DISTRICT-

Motion Councilman Mattingly, seconded by Councilman DeAngelo to adopt the following resolution regarding Request to Amend Town Code to include a parcel of Real Property within in the Town of Warwick Agricultural Protection Overlay District:

WHEREAS, the Town of Warwick adopted a Zoning Law, known as the 2002 Zoning Law of the Town of Warwick, adopted January 24, 2002; and

WHEREAS, said Zoning Law contained provisions for an Agricultural Protection Overlay (AP-O) District one of the purposes of which was to recognize and codify the importance of agriculture to the future of the Town of Warwick and the welfare of its citizens; and

WHEREAS, said Zoning Law established an overlay district as shown on the Town of Warwick Agricultural Protection Overlay District Qualifying Area Map parcels which could qualify for the benefits of the AP-O District; and

WHEREAS, Zoning Law Sections 164-47.3. B sets forth the applicability of said AP-O District to lands within the Town of Warwick; and

WHEREAS, Zoning Law Sections 164-47.3 and 164-60 allows property owners to request that Town Board amend the Town of Warwick Agricultural Protection Overlay District Qualifying Area Map, to include additional parcels of real property; and

WHEREAS, the property owners, Patrick Scott and Soham Dhesi, have submitted to the Town Clerk, an application requesting that the Town Board amend the Town of Warwick Agricultural Protection Overlay District Qualifying Area Map, to include 66 Wheeler Road, Florida, NY, a 24.10 acre parcel known as Section 8 Block 2 Lot 8.2 of the Tax Map of the Town of Warwick, along with proof of substantiation that the subject parcel of real property, satisfies the requirements set forth in Zoning Law Sections 164-47 .3 and 164-60 A (2), and

WHEREAS, the Town Board has determined that the application satisfies the requirements set forth in Zoning Law Sections 164-47 .3 and 164-60 A (2),

NOW, THEREFORE BE IT RESOLVED, that a public hearing be held with regard to amending the Town of Warwick Agricultural Protection Overlay District Qualifying Area Map, to include 66-Wheeler Road, Florida, NY, a 24.10-acre parcel known as Section 8 Block 2 Lot 8.2 of the Tax Map of the Town of Warwick, belonging to Patrick Scott and Soham Dhesi.

Motion Carried (5 Ayes, 0 Nays) Supervisor Dwyer declared this resolution duly adopted.

#R2024-282 SCHEDULE PUBLIC HEARING – INTRODUCTORY LOCAL LAW#5 OF 2024 – AMENDING TOWN CODE TO INCLUDE A PARCEL OF REAL PROPERTY, SBL# 8-2-8.2, WITHIN THE APO OVERLAY DISTRICT

Motion Supervisor Dwyer, seconded by Councilman Mattingly to schedule a Public Hearing for Introductory Local Law No. 5 of 2024 entitled "Amending Town code to include a parcel of Real Property, SBL#8-2-8.2, within the Agricultural Protection Overlay District. Said hearing to be held on Thursday, August 8, 2024 at 7:30 p.m. or soon thereafter may the matter be heard at Town Hall, 132 Kings Highway, Town of Warwick.

Motion Carried (5 Ayes, 0 Nays) Supervisor Dwyer declared this resolution duly adopted.

#R2024-283 APPOINT EDWARD BILELLO AS PART TIME BUILDING MAINTENANCE/ MECHANIC

Motion Councilman DeAngelo, seconded by Councilman Kowal to appoint Edward Bilello as a part-time Building Maintenance /Mechanic For the Town of Warwick at a rate of \$25.00 per hour effective June 29, 2024. Motion Carried (5 Ayes, 0 Nays) Supervisor Dwyer declared this resolution duly adopted.

#R2024-284 AUTHORIZE SUPERVISOR TO SIGN A LEGAL RETAINER WITH JOHN ZIOBRO, ESQ.

Motion Councilman Mattingly, seconded by Councilman Shuback to authorize the Supervisor to sign a legal retainer with John Ziobro, Esq. to formally retain to defend the Town with regard to an article 78 petition.

Motion Carried (5 Ayes, 0 Nays) Supervisor Dwyer declared this resolution duly adopted.

#R2024-285 WAIVE THIRTY (30) DAY ADVANCE NOTICE TO LOCAL MUNICIPALITY FOR ON-PREMISES ALCOHOLIC BEVERAGE LICENSE – CHRISTIAN J. DUSHAJ

Motion Councilman Kowal, seconded by Councilman Mattingly to waive the thirty-day advance notice to a Local Municipality or Community Board requirement for an on-premises alcoholic beverage license for D'Orro Food Group, LLC. Located at 625 Glenwood Road, Pine Island, New York.

Motion Carried (5 Ayes, 0 Nays) Supervisor Dwyer declared this resolution duly adopted.

Motion Councilman Mattingly, seconded by Councilman DeAngelo to refund \$978.00 back to Mr. & Mrs. Julio Pecho for the cancellation of their residential addition permit #32959 as per letter dated June 25, 2024 from the Building Inspector. Motion Carried (5 Ayes, 0 Nays) Supervisor Dwyer declared this resolution duly adopted.

#R2024-287 ACCEPT NOTICE OF INTENT TO RETIRE- P.O. KEVIN HALSEY

Motion Councilman DeAngelo, seconded by Councilman Mattingly to accept Notice of Intent to Retire from Town of Warwick Police Department, Police Officer Kevin Halsey for the purpose of retirement after December 26, 2024.

Motion Carried (5 Ayes, 0 Nays) Supervisor Dwyer declared this resolution duly adopted.

Discussion: Supervisor Dwyer stated that Officer Halsey is one of our K-9 Officers and has been with the department for 29 years and I don't think I have heard anyone speak more highly of an Officer then they have about Officer Halsey. When he does retire, I wish him well. He's been a great asset and a very hard replacement.

#R2024-288 APPOINT MATT SANSONE TO MOUNTAIN LAKE LIFEGUARD

Motion Councilman Kowal, seconded by Councilman DeAngelo to a appoint Matt Sansone as a Lifeguard at the Mountain Lake Pool at a rate of \$15.00 per hour. Motion Carried (5 Ayes, 0 Nays) Supervisor Dwyer declared this resolution duly adopted.

#R2024-289 AUTHORIZE SUPERVISOR TO SEND WRITTEN REQUEST TO SENATOR SKOUFIS FOR ADDITIONAL GRANT FUNDS

Motion Councilman Mattingly, seconded by Councilman DeAngelo to authorize the Supervisor to send a written request to Senator James Skoufis seeking additional grant funds to be used for Town of Warwick parks

Motion Carried (5 Ayes, 0 Nays) Supervisor Dwyer declared this resolution duly adopted.

#R2024- 290 APPOINT GLENN EHLERS TO ZONING BOARD OF APPEALS

Motion Supervisor Dwyer, seconded by Councilman Shuback to appoint Glenn Ehlers to the Zoning Board of appeals for a term of (5) five years to expire June 30, 2029. Motion Carried (5 Ayes, 0 Nays) Supervisor Dwyer declared this resolution duly adopted.

#R2024-291 APPOINT AARON UBIDES AS ALTERNATE MEMBER TO ZONING BOARD OF APPEALS

Motion Supervisor Dwyer, seconded by Councilman Shuback to appoint Aaron Ubides to the Zoning Board of Appeals as an alternate member for a term of (1) one year to expire June 30, 2025.

Motion Carried (5 Ayes, 0 Nays) Supervisor Dwyer declared this resolution duly adopted.

APPROVAL TO PAY AUDITED BILLS: Motion Councilman DeAngelo, seconded Councilman Kowal to pay the bills as audited. Motion Carried (5 Ayes, 0 Nays)

PRIVILEGE OF THE FLOOR (GENERAL):

Recreational Director, Sam Walter – I just had a date change for the Fuller Moon Fest for August 24th.

NEXT MEETING: Supervisor Dwyer stated the next Town Board meeting will be on Thursday, July 11, 2024 @ 7:30pm. This is always preceded by a 90-minute work shop, which happens right here in public at Town Hall. We will also have a public hearing on Introductory LL #4 of 2024 Short Term Rentals on Thursday, July 11, 2024 @7:30 or soon thereafter.

MOTION TO ADJOURN: Motion Councilman Mattingly, seconded Councilman DeAngelo that the regular meeting be adjourned. Motion Carried (5 Ayes, 0 Nays) 8:31 p.m. 06-27-24 CP.

Elen M. asterino Eileen Astorino, Town Clerk

Time: 1:06:45PM Date: 06/26/2024

Selective Check Register

TOWN OF WARWICK

For Bank Id ST and Check Date from 06/28/2024 to 06/28/2024 Including all check statuses

User: Page:

KIMBER

380.00	06/28/2024	NYS ASSOCIATION OF MAGISTRATES COURT CLERKS, INC	NYS COURTO	0	068454	ST
7,640.00	06/28/2024	NEW YORK COMMUNICATIONS COMPANY	NY COMM000	0	068453	ST
800.02	06/28/2024	MONTAGUE TOOL AND SUPPLY	MONTAGUE00	0	068452	ST
250.00	06/28/2024	SAMUEL MEARD	MEARDSAMUE	0	068451	ST
1,382.97	06/28/2024	HARRIS COMPUTER SYSTEM	MCS SPECTR	0	068450	ST
72.00	06/28/2024	MATERIAL PROCESSORS INC.	MATERIAL.P	0	068449	ST
85,146.60	06/28/2024	MARANGI DISPOSAL	MARANGIDIS	0	068448	ST
325,00	06/28/2024	JENNIFER LUCAS	LUCASJENNI	0	068447	ST
643.13	06/28/2024	LUBRICATION ENGINEERS, INC	LUBRICATIO	0	068446	ST
251.31	06/28/2024	RENTOKIL PEST CONTROL/J C EHRLICH CO, INC.	LIBERTY000	0	068445	ST
7.851.33	06/28/2024	LEVEL 10 PRODUCTS	LEVEL 1000	0	068444	ST
215,50	06/28/2024	JOHNNY ON THE SPOT, LLC	JOHNNY.ON.	0	068443	ST
2,537.16	06/28/2024	INTERSTATE WASTE SERVICE	INTER.WAST	0	068442	ST
650.00	06/28/2024	WARWICK VALLEY HUMANE SOCIETY	HUMANE SOC	0	068441	ST
4,489,50	06/28/2024	H2O INNOVATIONS LLC	H20INNOVAT	0	068440	ST
10,979.98	06/28/2024	GLOBAL MONTELLO GROUP CORP.	GLOBAL MON	0	068439	ST
33.92	06/28/2024	G AND T AUTO PARTS INC.	G AND TOOO	0	068438	ST
5,748.48	06/28/2024	ELEGANT LANDSCAPING AND LAWN CARE	ELEGANTLAN	0	068437	ST
3,139.80	06/28/2024	EAGLE POINT GUN	EAGLE POIN	0	068436	ST
214,50	06/28/2024	DOWSER, LLC	DOWSER LLC	0	068435	ST
119.97	06/28/2024	DOMBROWSKI'S LAWN	DOMBROWSKI	0	068434	ST
9,209,55	06/28/2024	DELAWARE ENGINEERING DPC	DELAWAREEN	0	068433	ST
25.00	06/28/2024	DEDUCTIBLE RECOVERY GROUP	DEDUCTIBLE	0	068432	ST
42.50	06/28/2024	SOUTH STREET TIRE & AUTO REPAIR	COUNTRY TI	0	068431	ST
325.00	06/28/2024	CATHY L CONKLIN	CONKLIN.CA	0	068430	ST
149,47	06/28/2024	CINTAS CORPORATION	CINTASCORP	0	068429	ST
1,011.27	06/28/2024	CHEMSEARCH	CHEMSEARCH	0	068428	TS
59.99	06/28/2024	CARTRIDGE WORLD	CARTRIDGE.	0	068427	ST
393.03	06/28/2024	OPTIMUM	CABLEVISIO	0	068426	ST
2,916.67	06/28/2024	BUCKHEIT PARTNERS LLP	BUCKHEITPA	0	068425	ST
12,500.00	06/28/2024	BOLLENBACH FARMS, LLC	BOLL.FARMS	0	068424	ST
4,750.00	06/28/2024	MARY V. BOLLENBACH	BOLL MARY	0	068423	ST
24.93	06/28/2024	AWISCO	AWISCO	0	068422	ST
66.26	06/28/2024	AMAZON CAPITAL SERVICES, INC	AMAZONCAPI	0	068421	ST
RECONCILE / AMOUNT EFT VOID DATE	CHECK DATE F	VENDOR NAME	VENDOR #	STATUS	CHECK #	BANK ID

Date: 06/26/2024 Time: 1:06:45PM

Selective Check Register

User: Page:

KIMBER 2

TOWN OF WARWICK

Including all check statuses

For Bank Id ST and Check Date from 06/28/2024 to 06/28/2024

771,857.24	Report Totals:	Rej		To the Supervisor:					
771,857.24	Bank ID Totals:		6700102910	Checking Account #:	STERLING NATIONAL BANK	Name: S1	ST	Bank ID:	
249.00		06/28/2024	NY OF NEW YORK	WILTON REASSURANCE LIFE COMPANY OF NEW	WILTONREAS W	0	068481	06	ST
661.91		06/28/2024		WERNER'S FOR HOME & FAMILY	WERNERS001 W	0	068480	06	ST
428.93		06/28/2024		WECHSLER POOL & SUPPLY CO.	WECHSLER00 W	0	068479	06	ST
158,766.68		06/28/2024	ROTECTIVE DIST. #1	TOWN OF WARWICK AMBULANCE PROTECTIVE	WAR. AMBUL TO	0	068478	06	ST
753.40		06/28/2024		SAMANTHA WALTER	WALTER.SAM S/	0	068477	06	ST
2,225.82		06/28/2024		VILLAGE OF GREENWOOD LAKE	VILOF GR.0 VI	0	068476	06	ST
700.00		06/28/2024	Т 4662	VETERANS OF FOREIGN WARS-POST 4662	VFW00000000 VE	0	068475	06	ST
318.75		06/28/2024		VERIZON WIRELESS	VERIZON WI VE	0	068474	06	ST
557.81		06/28/2024	ING	VAILS GATE LAUNDRY & DRY CLEANING	VAILSGATEL V/	0	068473	06	ST
1,475.01		06/28/2024		UNITED AG & TURF NE, LLC	UNITEDAG&T UI	0	068472	06	ST
26,075.00		06/28/2024	STRICT#4	TOWN OF WARWICK AMBULANCE DISTRICT # 4	TOWFLORIDA TO	0	068471	06	ST
227.50		06/28/2024		TJ SERVICE	TJSERVICE0 TJ	0	068470	06	ST
415.54		06/28/2024		THOMAS O MILLER & CO INC	THOMASOMIL TH	0	068469	06	TS
31.14		06/28/2024		ELAN FINANCIAL SERVICES	STERLINGCC EL	0	068468	06	ST
3,002.82		06/28/2024		STARR UNIFORM CENTER	STARR UNIF ST	0	068467	06	ST
11,100.00		06/28/2024		SEAL PRO INC	SEALPROINC SE	0	068466	06	ST
710,00		06/28/2024		JOHANNA SANCHEZ	SANCHEZJOH JC	0	068465	06	ST
481,53		06/28/2024		RINGSQUARED TELECOM LLC	RINGSQUARE RI	0	068464	06	TS
5,000.00		06/28/2024		RESERVE ACCOUNT	RESERVEACT RE	0	068463	06	ST
950,68		06/28/2024		QUILL CORPORATION	QUILL000000 QI	0	068462	06	TS
160.44		06/28/2024		PITNEY BOWES INC.	PIT/BOW179 PI	0	068461	06	ST
1,626.35		06/28/2024		H.O. PENN MACHINERY CO.,	PENN000000 H.	0	068460	06	ST
722.66		06/28/2024		PECKHAM INDUSTRIES INC.	PECKHAMMAT PE	0	068459	06	ST
74.00		06/28/2024		PARTNERS IN SAFETY INC.	PARTNERS S P/	0	068458	06	ST
322.00		06/28/2024		ORGANIC RECYCLING, INC.	ORGANIC.RE OF	0	068457	06	ST
20,457.29		06/28/2024		ORANGE AND ROCKLAND UTILITIES	ORANGE/ROC OF	0	068456	06	ST
370,018.14		06/28/2024	(NYSHIP)	NYS HEALTH INSURANCE PROGRAM (NYSHIP)	NYSHEALTHI N	0	068455	06	ST
AMOUNT EFT C	RECONCILE /	CHECK DATE		VENDOR NAME	VENDOR # VE	STATUS	CHECK #	BANK ID CH	BAN

I certify that the vouchers listed above were audited by the town Board on 6-27-24 and allowed in the amounts shown. You are hereby authorized and directed to pay to each of the claimants the amount opposite his name.

Date

Town Clerk

Time: 1:37:29PM Date: 06/28/2024

Selective Check Register

User: Page:

KIMBER

×

TOWN OF WARWICK

Including all check statuses

For Bank Id ST and Check Number from P00023 to P00023

ST BANK ID Bank ID: CHECK # P00023 ST Name: STERLING NATIONAL BANK STATUS < SPACE00000 **VENDOR#** VENDOR NAME MAUREEN J. SPACE Checking Account #: VOID direct deposit Voites reissued 6700102910 06/28/2024 CHECK DATE Report Totals: Bank ID Totals: RECONCILE / 06/28/2024 AMOUNT EFT DP 524.70 524.70 524.70

as Creck # (08542

To the Supervisor:

I certify that the vouchers listed above were audited by the town Board on 4 - 27 - 21 and allowed in the amounts shown. You are hereby authorized and directed to pay to each of the claimants the amount opposite his name.

7-1-24

Town Clerk

Date: 06/28/2024

Time: 1:38:16PM

Selective Check Register

TOWN OF WARWICK

Including all check statuses

For Bank Id ST and Check Number from 068484 to 068539

5 ST ST ST ST ST S ST ST 2 ST ST 2 ST S TS 2 TS TS ST T_S ST S ST 15 ST S S 2 BANK ID CHECK # 068490 068487 068486 068485 068484 068499 068498 068496 068495 068494 068493 068492 068491 068489 068507 068506 068503 068502 068501 068500 068497 068513 068510 068509 068508 068505 068504 068488 068517 068516 068515 068514 068512 068511 068518 STATUS 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 O 0 0 CORKUM0000 **BATZ M.000** CUEVAS F.0 **CUEVAS A.0** COTRONEO,N CARR000000 CAROLSZTYN DEN DANTO DEBUCKL.00 DEANGELO, N **DONNATINOO** DIETRICH.D DEVINE, BAR LAVINSKI-1 **IBBETSON00** HUDLER0000 HUBNER0000 HOUSTONE.0 HAVRILIAK, GQUACKENBU **GIAMBRONEO GERSTNERJO** GAMACHE000 FOUST00000 FEAGLESJEF MCGOVERN-T MCCORKELL0 MASKERW000 LUPINSKI00 LUFT000000 LISBERG000 LINTON0000 LEWIS.ROBE LANGLITZ00 IBBETSONR **VENDOR#** VENDOR NAME MICHAEL J. COTRONEO FRANK CORKUM CAROL SZTYNDOR MICHAEL J. BATZ, SR RONALD DONNATIN BARBARA DEVINE JOHN DEN DANTO NANCY BRENNER-DE ANGELO FRANCISCO CUEVAS ALBA CUEVAS JOHN M. CARR RICHARD HUBNER GARY QUACKENBUSH JUDENE GIAMBRONE LORRAINE GAMACHE RANDY W. FOUST JEFFREY J. FEAGLES DARLENE DIETRICH LEONARD DE BUCK THOMAS F. MCGOVERN JR. CATHY MCCORKELL WISNER MASKER STANLEY E. LUPINSKI RICHARD LUFT SHARON LISBERG JAMES LINTON ROBERT J. LEWIS KAREN LAVINSKI **RUTH LANGLITZ** ROBERT IBBETSON MICHAEL T. IBBETSON PAUL HUDLER **EDGAR A HOUSTON** JOANNE HAVRILIAK JAMES GERSTNER CHECK DATE 06/28/2024 06/28/2024 06/28/202 06/28/2024 06/28/202 06/28/2024 06/28/2024 06/28/2024 06/28/2024 06/28/2024 06/28/2024 06/28/2024 RECONCILE / AMOUNT EFT DP 1,049.40 1,049.40 1,049.40 1,049.40 1,049.40 1,049.40 1,049.40 1,049.40 524.70 049.40 1,049.40 524.70

Page: User

KIMBER

Time: 1:38:16PM Date: 06/28/2024

Selective Check Register

TOWN OF WARWICK

Including all check statuses

For Bank Id ST and Check Number from 068484 to 068539

		ST	TS	ST	TS	ST	ST	ST	ST	ST	ST	ST	ST	ST	TS	ST	TS	ST	ST	ST	ST	ST	BANK ID
	Bank ID: ST	068539	068538	068537	068536	068535	068534	068533	068532	068531	068530	068529	068528	068527	068526	068525	068524	068523	068522	068521	068520	068519	CHECK #
	Name:	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	STATUS
	STERLING NATIONAL BANK	YOUNGMAN00	WILCOX0000	WESLOWSKIR	VAN DUZERO	TODORA0000	SZTYNDOR00	SWEETON000	SMITHJOHNO	SISCO00000	SHUBACK.MA	SCHEUERM,R	RZENIK.DEB	RYAN000000	RUSSELL000	QUACKSNBUS	QUACKENBU.	PRALL.BRIA	POLONIAK00	OPPMANN000	NOONAN0000	MEYERSON00	S VENDOR #
	Checking Account #:	ESTELLA M. YOUNGMAN	JOANNE M. WILCOX	ROSE WESLOWSKI	STANLEY VAN DUZER, SR.	PAUL W. TODORA	RONALD SZTYNDOR	MICHAEL P. SWEETON	JOHN SMITH	GARY SISCO	MARION F. SHUBACK	ROLAND SCHEUERMANN	DEBORAH RZEZNIK	NEIL R. RYAN, SR.	SCOTT RUSSELL	KEITH QUACKENBUSH	MARJORIE QUACKENBUSH	BRIAN R. PRALL	LOUIS L. POLONIAK	ANDREW W. OPPMANN	PATRICK NOONAN	DANIEL MEYERSON	VENDOR NAME
	6700102910																						
70		06/28/2024	06/28/2024	06/28/2024	06/28/2024	06/28/2024	06/28/2024	06/28/2024	06/28/2024	06/28/2024	06/28/2024	06/28/2024	06/28/2024	06/28/2024	06/28/2024	06/28/2024	06/28/2024	06/28/2024	06/28/2024	06/28/2024	06/28/2024	06/28/2024	CHECK DATE
Report Totals:	Bank ID Totals:																						RECONCILE /
39,352.50	39,352.50	524.70	524.70	1,049.40	1,049.40	1,049.40	1,049.40	1,049.40	1,049.40	1,049,40	524,70	524.70	1,049,40	524_70	524.70	524.70	1,049.40	524.70	524.70	524.70	524.70	524.70	AMOUNT EFT DP

To the Supervisor:

l certify that the vouchers listed above were audited by the town Board on <u>-27-24</u> and allowed in the amounts shown, you are hereby authorized and directed to pay to each of the claimans the amount opposite his name.

Town Clerk

7-1-24

Page: User:

KIMBER

Date 06/28/2024 Time: 3:50:24PM

Selective Check Register

User: Page:

KIMBER

TOWN OF WARWICK

Including all check statuses

For Bank Id ST and Check Number from 068540 to 068542

		ST	ST	TS	BANK ID
	Bank ID: ST	068542	068541	068540	CHECK #
	Name	0	0	0	7TS
	Name: STERLING NATIONAL BANK	SPACE00000	SLENSINSKI	ORANGE/ROC	STATUS VENDOR#
	Checking Account #:	MAUREEN J. SPACE	KEITH SLESINSKI	ORANGE AND ROCKLAND UTILITIES	VENDOR NAME
	6700102910				
Rej		06/28/2024	06/28/2024	06/28/2024	CHECK DATE
Report Totals:	Bank ID Totals:				RECONCILE / VOID DATE
968.26	968.26	524.70	416.52	27.04	AMOUNT EFT DP

To the Supervisor:

ecertify that the vouchers listed above were audited by the town.

Board on 1272 24 and allowed in the amounts shown.

Board on 1272 24 and allowed in the amounts shown.

You are hereby authorized and directed to pay to each of the chairmants the amount opposite his name.

İ

Town Clerk